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From: 
Charlotte Watkins  

Sent:
10 January 2011 17:15

To:
Andrew Lewis

Subject:
Application 10/01642/OUT

Andrew

Apologies for the delay in submitting comments. I have read through the relevant supporting documents. The surveys and biodiversity reports submitted are sufficient in scope and depth to date however further surveys will be needed for bats in order to inform the full mitigation scheme. All mature trees to be felled will also need to be checked for bat roosts.

 The suggestions for mitigation for protected species and habitats and species of importance in Chapter 12 of the ES report are broadly appropriate and a full mitigation plan for those protected species identified will need to be drawn up from these with proposed timings, ongoing monitoring and management so the adequacy of the mitigatory measures for maintaining favourable conservation status for these species can be assessed. 

A management and monitoring plan for all green spaces on site will also be needed along with planting schemes. I would like to see some of the 'natural' green spaces proposed to be managed principally for wildlife with some areas or corridors of more restricted access in terms of recreation/dogwalking etc..

The suggestions for enhancements beyond mitigation measures should be beneficial for wildlife however I would like to see inclusion of more enhancements for wildlife within the built environment itself on site for example the use of swift bricks within public buildings, bat bricks and access points, bird boxes on buildings (as well as on trees as outlined) green roofs etc.. To ensure an overall net biodiversity gain in line with PPS9. 

Please get back to me if anything requires clarification or more detailed input at this stage

Regards

Charlotte

Dr Charlotte Watkins

Ecology Officer

Urban & Rural Services
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07867 983287

charlotte.watkins@cherwell-dc.gov.uk

